
 
 
 
PURPOSE OF MEETING:  The Nevada Department of Transportation (NDOT) was reissued a National 
Pollutant Discharge Elimination System Municipal Separate Storm Sewer Systems Permit NV0023329 from 
the Nevada Division of Environmental Protection on August 10, 2018. The permit authorizes stormwater (and 
specific non-stormwater) discharges from the NDOT right-of-way into waters of the United States.  A 
requirement of the permit is the development of a Stormwater Monitoring Plan, which details NDOT’s 
stormwater monitoring projects to be conducted over the duration of the permit through August 09, 
2023.  Stormwater monitoring efforts will assist NDOT with evaluating Best Management Practices (BMPs) 
currently being implemented, as well as help identify BMP needs for minimizing pollutants with stormwater 
discharge to the maximum extent practicable. NDOT is seeking your input on this Plan. 
 
WHEN AND WHERE:  Wednesday, April 24, 2019, 2:30 to 5:30 p.m., presentation at 3 p.m., Nevada 
Department of Transportation, Room 302, 1263 South Stewart St., Carson City, NV 
This meeting will be video-conferenced to the NDOT District III Office main conference room at 1951 
Idaho Street in Elko, and the NDOT District I Office Building A conference room at 123 East 
Washington Avenue in Las Vegas. 
 
If you can’t attend in person please visit our NDOT Stormwater Facebook page at: 
https://www.facebook.com/loveNVwaters/ to view the presentation by our talented staff!   
 
In accordance with NAC 445A.67558, the public comment period will remain open for thirty (30) days 
commencing on April 17, 2019. 
 
Comments will be accepted through Friday, May 17, 2019. This notice with the attached Stormwater 
Monitoring Plan was posted at www.nevadadot.com on or before 9 a.m., April 17, 2019, and at the following 
locations: 
 
 Nevada Department of Transportation Nevada Department of Transportation 
 1263 South Stewart St.   1951 Idaho St. 
 Carson City, NV    Elko, NV    
        
 Nevada Department of Transportation Nevada Department of Transportation 
 123 East Washington Ave.   310 Galletti Way   
 Las Vegas, NV    Sparks, NV   
  
 Governor’s Office 
 https://notice.nv.gov/    Grant Sawyer State Office Building 
 Capitol Building, 101 N. Carson St.  555 East Washington Ave. 
 Carson City, NV    Las Vegas, NV 
 
For more information about the Stromwater Monitoring Plan please contact James Murphy, NDOT, 1263 South 
Stewart Street, Room 215, Carson City, NV  89712, phone: 775-888-7889 or e-mail:  jmurphy@dot.nv.gov  
 
SPECIAL ACCOMMODATION REQUESTS:  Reasonable efforts will be made to assist and accommodate 
persons with disabilities desiring to attend the meeting. Requests for auxiliary aids or services to assist 
individuals with disabilities or limited English proficiency should be made with as much advanced notice as 
possible to NDOT, Julie Maxey, at 775-888-7171 or email at jmaxey@dot.nv.gov.    
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